THREE RIVERS DISTRICT COUNCIL

At a meeting of the Scrutiny Panel held in the Penn Chamber, Three Rivers House, Rickmansworth on Wednesday 26 April  2006 from 7.30pm to   9.12pm.

  
Present:
Councillors David Sansom (Chairman), Francis Durham (Vice-Chairman), Keith Peutherer and Paul Goggins.

Officers:-
Tony Beirne
- Director of Strategic Services


George Robertsson – Head of Corporate Development


Ami Beeton
-Principal Committee Manager

Also in attendance – Sergeant Ian Malaugh, PCSO Sarah Calcutt and PCSO John Diaz

Apologies for absence were received from Councillor Chris Hayward, Harry Davies and Chris Lloyd.

SP66/05
MINUTES


The Minutes of the meeting of the Scrutiny Panel held on 27 March 2006 were confirmed as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.

SP67/05
IT BENCHMARKING

The Committee was informed that the ICT Manager was unable to make the meeting due to illness and it was agreed that this item would be carried over to the next meeting of the Scrutiny Panel.


Members of the Panel sent their best wishes to the ICT Manager. 


ACTION AGREED:-

(1) that the information be noted; and

(2)
that the presentation on IT benchmarking be carried over to the next meeting of the Scrutiny Panel.

SP68/05
SERVICES TO YOUNG PEOPLE


The Chairman welcomed Sergeant Ian Malaugh, PCSO Sarah Calcutt and PCSO John Diaz to the meeting and explained that the Panel was interested in their perceptions of services to young people within the Three Rivers District.


PCSO Sarah Culcutt advised the meeting that she worked in the South Oxhey Area and explained that there were a number of structured activities available to the young people of South Oxhey.

· football pitches

· The Centre

· The Zone

· astro turfs

· clubs

· golf range

· basketball nets

· bike tracks. 


She noted that some of the young people living in South Oxhey did not want structured activities because they either couldn’t afford the cost of the leisure activities and/ or they just wanted to ‘hang out with their friends’. They had requested a skate park and/or a BMX track as these would be activities where they had something to do with less structure and more time to ‘hang out’.  


This was different to Abbots Langley where it seemed that young people would prefer more structured activities. It was explained that the young people in Abbots Langley were not left to their own devices for the majority of the time and were given times that they had to be home by and greater control. Councillor Keith Peutherer explained that there was often a group of young people gathered outside Abbots Langley Community Centre but there was no longer a Youth Club meeting as the youth worker had been transferred to work in South Oxhey. Members were reminded that if one youth worker was sick or unable to attend an evening then the session would have to be cancelled as youth workers were not allowed to work on their own. It was agreed that there did not seem to be enough youth workers in the district. 


Councillor Francis Durham asked the PCSO’s if they were aware that objectives were being set for young people within a youth service setting that they were expected to achieve. PCSO Sarah Calcutt replied that South Oxhey was a difficult area for Youth Workers to deliver objectives as a number of the young people there do not always have a parent to come home to or food. They do not want to sign in to say they are somewhere they just want a refuge that is warm and dry.  


It was suggested that the Council increase the consultation they carry out with young people and consult them about the services provided for young people and what they wanted for the future. Consultation processes could be carried out at schools and youth clubs,


In response to a question from the Chairman PCSO’s explained that no negative feedback had been received about the skate parks within the district. They were usually full although it was noted that the Abbots Langley skate park had suffered from graffiti. 


In comparison with other districts, Sergeant Malaugh advised the meeting that Three Rivers had one of the lowest records of crime. He added that no matter how many objectives were set there would always be a small percentage of young people who would not conform. The Director of Strategic Services agreed with this and added that the challenge would be to stop this group growing.


When asked what percentage of girls were involved in criminal and anti social behaviour activities, Sergeant Malaugh said that roughly 10% of incidents were down to girls.


Councillor Keith Peutherer enquired whether it would be possible to accompany the Police when they were on duty and use it as a chance to talk to young people. Sergeant Ian Malaugh welcomed this and informed Members of the ride along scheme that was available to them. It was agreed that if any Member was interested in this then they should contact George Robertson.


The Chairman thanked the Police representatives for attending the meeting and expressing their views on youth services and provision.


The Panel then discussed what they had found out so far and what further information was needed for the review. It was agreed that Chris Hope, Head of Leisure Services be invited to the next meeting of the Panel to provide information on the leisure activities provided by the Council for young people. 


Members noted the information on services for young people in Buckinghamshire.


ACTION AGREED:-


(1)
that the information provided by Sergeant Malaugh and the PCSO’s be noted; and


(2)
that the Head of Leisure Services be invited  to attend the Panel to explain the services provided by Three Rivers; and

SP69/05
CONSIDERATION OF EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE DECISIONS – 3 APRIL 2006


The Panel considered the Executive Committee Action Sheets setting out the decisions and recommendations of the Executive Committee held on 3 April 2006.


A briefing note on the purchase of a Landrover for use by TRDC arborists in undertaking works to trees and woodlands was circulated to Members of the Panel. The briefing noted explained the specification that was needed, the cost implications and the extra security measures that would be undertaken when the vehicle was purchased.


Members raised concerns about some points that had not been included in the briefing note e.g. Eco friendliness, alternative vehicles and the cost quality debate.  It was agreed that a further briefing note which would cover these issues be circulated to Members.


ACTION AGREED:-


(1)
that the information be noted; and 


(2)
that a further briefing note be circulated to Members. 

SP70/05
SCRUTINY PANEL RECOMMENDATIONS


The Panel received a report on the outcome of decisions made by this Panel.


It was noted that negotiations were still ongoing concerning the use of consultants.


ACTION AGREED:-



that the report be noted.

SP71/05
SCRUTINY PANEL’S WORK PROGRAMME


The Panel considered its work programme.


Services to Young People

The Head of Leisure Services be invited to the next meeting of the Panel on 26 June 2006.


IT Benchmarking


Information concerning the cost of PCs be submitted to the next meeting of the Panel.


PIDs


It was noted that a report on PIDs would be submitted to the next meeting of the Panel.


ACTION AGREED:-



that subject to the above the work programme be agreed.

SP72/05
FORWARD PLAN


The Council’s Forward Plan for 1 May 2006 to 31 August 2006 was submitted.


ACTION AGREED:-



that the Forward Plan be noted.

CHAIRMAN
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